

# Wing Parish Council

## Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee

### Agenda

**Members of Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee:**

**CLlrs Sanchia Davidson (Chairman), David Kellner, John Lomas, Louise Tabiner-Crush, Liz Tring and Jo Mortain-Cogar.**

**You are hereby summoned to the Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting being held on Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> March 2022 commencing at 8pm in the Parish Office, Charlotte Cottage, Leighton Road, Wing**

*Claire Power*

Claire Power  
Clerk of the Parish Council

**Dated 11<sup>th</sup> March 2022**

---

**All other Council Members, the Press and Public are welcome to attend the meeting.**

#### **Business To Be Transacted At The Meeting**

**1 Chairman's Welcoming Statement**

**2 Governance**

**2.1 Apologies for Absence**

To receive apologies for absence from Members.

**2.2 Declaration of Interests from Members on Agenda Items**

To receive declarations of personal and/or prejudicial interests from Members in matters on the Agenda.

**2.3 Dispensations**

To receive dispensations for Members to speak and/or vote on items on the agenda in which they hold a declared personal and/or prejudicial interest(s).

**3 Previous Minutes**

To resolve that the minutes of the Road Safety and Speedwatch Committee meeting held on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> December 2021 be signed as correct.

**4 40mph Speed Limits**

To discuss the 40mph speed limit areas on the approach to the village and consider suggestions on improving safety, driver awareness and visibility.

**5 Stewkley Road Concerns**

To discuss general road safety concerns along Stewkley Road but specifically the evening traffic and the crossing near Dormer Avenue and consider suggestions for

**6 Church Street / High Street**

**6.1 20mph Limit Application Request Update**

To receive an update on the 20mph Limit application request.

**6.2 Parking Issues and Pedestrian Safety Concerns**

To discuss the parking issues and pedestrian safety concerns along Church Street and consider ways to raise road safety awareness and ways of relieving parking issues, particularly during school drop off and pick up times.

**7 Speed Indicative Devices**

**7.1** To receive an update on the grant application form to the Community Board for a contribution toward the purchase of three Speed Indicative Devices.

**7.2** To consider the placement and purchase of the poles for the Speed Indicative Devices.

## **8 HS2 Road Safety Fund**

- 8.1 To receive an update on the HS2 Road Safety Fund application and consider what is required for the final submission.
- 8.2 To consider ways of communication and a carrying out survey with the parish about pedestrian crossing for the A418.

## **9 Transport for Buckinghamshire Outstanding Issues**

- 9.1 To go through the outstanding issues reported on fixmystreet.com.
- 9.2 To consider other issues report to Transport for Buckinghamshire and receive any updates.

## **10 Road Safety Project Planning**

- 10.1 To consider areas that need to be targeted in the future to improve road safety.

## **11 Date of Next Meeting**

To be confirmed at the Full Council meeting being held on Tuesday 31<sup>st</sup> May 2022